
 

Services
Friday Evenings

June 1	  
Kabbalat Service	 7:30 pm 

June 8	
Kabbalat Service                  7:30 pm  

June 15	  
Kabbalat Service	 7:30 pm

June 22	
Kabbalat Service	 7:30 pm

June 29	
Kabbalat Service	 7:30 pm

Saturday Mornings

June 2	
Naso	 10:00 am
B’haalot’cha                          5:00 pm
Havdalah bat mitzvah of Meg 
Mindlin

June 9	  
B’haalot’cha	 10:00 am 
Sh’lach L’cha                         5:00 pm 
Havdalah bar mitzvah of Ryan 
Garland

June 16	  
Sh’lach L’cha	 10:00 am 
Bat mitzvah of Dorey Praszkier  
Korach                                     5:00 pm 
Havdalah bar mitzvah of Jake 
Goldfarb

June 23	  
Korach    	  10:00  am

June 30	  
Chukat    	  10:00  am

central reform congregation
5020 waterman blvd.
st. louis, mo 63108
p: (314) 361-3919
f: (314) 361-2842
info@centralreform.org
www.centralreform.org

After the holiday of Shavuot, the climax of 
our story when we receive our guide for 
living a moral life -the Torah, the cycle of 
our holy days slows us down. The heat of 
the summer demands a different pace but 
we still have a choice. We can let the 
lessons learned on our journey save us and 
deliver us to a better place or we can forget 
them and make the same mistakes again. 
We can let the experiences change us and 
push us to rise above the challenges of 
daily living or we can resist and stay stuck 
in the wilderness with no hope of peace.  

I can feel myself resisting. I remember the 
promises I made to myself when I first fell 
and I couldn’t move. “I am going to 
exercise, eat better, and not be so busy.”I 
was determined. Crises, large and small, 
get our attention. On the mountaintop, in 
that moment of revelation, things seem so 
clear.  Then we get better, or the mourning 
period is over, or our lives go back to 
normal and that precious fleeting moment 
when transformation was possible is lost to 
the regular routines and comfort zones of 
our lives. 

But the point of our holy days, our rituals, 
our practices and our learning is not just to 
inform it is to transform. It is to help us 
hold on to those hard learned lessons and 
let them change us for the better. Our 
practices are the fitness course for living 
that prepare us for the experiences in our 
lives that are beyond our control, the 
sickness, the disappointments, the losses, 
and  the deaths that turn our hearts inside 
out and change the course of our lives. 

Jewish tradition, teachings, rituals and 
holy days prepare us for these most 
challenging times that we will not just 
survive but grow from them.

Here are a few of the lessons I have 
learned on the journey:

There are no short cuts. The only way from qq

the narrow place to the promised land  is 
through the wilderness.

The importance of imagination. Imagin-qq

ation allows for something we have not 
considered before to open the window when a 
door closes.  

The importance of developing one’s qq

concentration. Concentration helps us be in 
the moment and as mindful as possible.

There is always something to be grateful qq

for. The mother of a 19 year old who recently 
died told me that when her daughter was little 
she took her to a house that was broken down 
and over grown.The mother was about to turn 
around until her daughter pointed out a 
beautiful white rose that was growing at the 
side of the house. “She taught us to to see the 
white rose even then, and I am trying to find 
the white rose now, when I need it the most.” 

And in the words of Hava Polinsky, qq

quoting both her father and Yitzhak 
Pearlman, for anything worthwhile, “practice 
slowly.” Building one’s strength, one’s skill, 
one’s wisdom, takes time and patience. 

After Shavuot the summer holy days give 
us a time to mourn the destruction and 
loss in our lives with the fasts of the 17th of 
Tammuz and the 9th of Av.  But then Elul 
comes to prepare us for a New Year when 
we dare to hope again for a better year 
and a better world. Last summer brought 
us Occupy and tent movements of people 
demanding an end to the 

continued on page 2
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Learning Life’s Lessons for the Long Term
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Mazel Tov to ...

Zoey Fleisher on her bat mitzvahqq

Hava Polinsky on her bat mitzvahqq

Isabel Levine on her bat mitzvahqq

Daphne Singer on her bat mitzvahqq

Jean Cavender, Director of the qq

Holocaust Museum & Learning Center, 
on her election as President of JProStl, 
a professional association for everyone 
who works in the St. Louis Jewish 
Community

Mel Goldman on receiving the J qq

Associates Mitzvah Star Award for his 
community service 

Joy Sterneck and Marshall Cohen qq

on being named Jewish Light Unsung 
Heroes

David M. Jaffe, MD on his election qq

as president of the Academic Pediatric 
Association at its recent annual 
meeting in Boston

Sincere Condolences to ...

Arlene Miller on the death of her qq

father, Sydney S. Miller

Cynthia Rothbaum on the death of qq

her mother, Margaret Jean Smith

Mariah Thomas on the death of qq

her grandmother, Cyrine Feldman

Kathy Davenport on the death of qq

her aunt, Lou Ella Leneave

Learning Life’s Lessons for the Long 
Term
continued from page 1

can control and the injustice we can 
end.  

May the practice of our faith and our 
traditions prepare us to respond to the 
challenges we can control as we: 

Support our efforts to protect and qq

promote affordable health care access for 
all, 

Respond to homelessness with our qq

support for Room at the Inn, 

Do what we can to end the trafficking qq

and abuse of young girls in our region 
with the Covering House, 

Continue our presence in the city that qq

allows us to be on the front line in the 
fight to respond to homophobia and 
racism and the war against women that 
threaten the freedoms of us all,

March together in the Pride parade on qq

June 24 to support the LGBT community 
remembering that until we are all free 
none of can be free,

Support our efforts to create a qq

conscious community able to share in 
each others simchas and hold each other 
through our sorrows.

And for those challenges we cannot 
control may we embrace the lessons 
we have learned along the way from 
our lives and our rich tradition that 
when the New Year comes around this 
next time, we may truly be closer to 
the peace we seek within ourselves and 
for our planet.  

With love, 
Susan

CRC Will Have a Rabbinic 
Intern this Summer

CRC is thrilled to 
welcome Rabbinic 
Intern, Deana 
Sussman this 
summer.  Deana is 
a Rabbinical 
Student at HUC-
JIR on the Los 
Angeles Campus, 
and will be 

entering her fourth year of rabbinical 
school in the fall. This past year, 
Deana opted to add an additional year 
of school to earn her Master’s Degree 
in Jewish Education from the Rhea 
Hirsch School of Education at HUC-JIR. 
She has served in student pulpits at the 
China Lake Naval Air Weapons Station 
in Ridgecrest, California and at 
Congregation Beth Knesset Bamidbar 
in Lancaster, California. Deana has 
just completed an education internship 
at Temple Beth Sholom, in Santa Ana, 
California. Prior to HUC, Deana was a 
student at Indiana University. She 
graduated with a bachelor’s degree in 
2004, majoring in both Jewish Studies 
as well as Religious Studies, and 
minoring in Hebrew and Psychology.

Deana is a St. Louis native, and loved 
growing up in the St. Louis Jewish 
community. For many years, Deana 
worked at Camp Ramot Amoona, 
serving first as a counselor, then as a 
unit head, and finally as the assistant 
director of the camp. Last summer, 
Deana worked at Barnes-Jewish 
Hospital in St. Louis and completed her 
first unit of Clinical Pastoral Education.

Deana is thrilled to have the opportu-
nity to spend the summer working at 
CRC, and becoming a part of this 
inspiring community!
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Call for Confirmation Class 
Photos

Each year, we take a 
group photo of the 
Confirmation Class, 
but we never get to see 
them!  

If you have a full-class Confirmation 
photo, please send to Jennifer 
Fishering, Assistant to the Rabbis.  
Electronic files are preferred to: jenf@
centralreform.org.  

Join us for St. Louis Pride Fest 
– Volunteers and Parade 
Marchers Needed

CRC will be joining 
with other St. Louis 
Jewish organiza-
tions and congrega-
tions to participate 
in St. Louis Pride 
Fest again this year. 
June is Pride Month 
for the lesbian, gay, 
bisexual, and 

transgender (LGBT) community. 
During the last weekend in June, the 
community comes together for Pride 
Fest, a festival in Tower Grove Park 
with a parade on Sunday. 

Join us to demonstrate Jewish support 
for diversity and inclusion!

Volunteers Needed!

Here’s How You Can Help:

1. Walk in the Parade

Join us in the St. Louis Pride Parade on 
Sunday, June 24. We’ll be walking 
together under a giant rainbow tent to 
demonstrate that our tents and 
communities are open wide to all who 
wish to join us. Please meet at 11:00 
am near the intersection of Grand and 
Utah (63116); the parade begins at 
noon. To sign up to walk with CRC, 
contact Jen Bersdale at jennifer@
centralreform.org or 314

361-1564 ext. 116 – we’ll send you more 
details as the event nears. The parade 
is about a mile long and is considered 
“family friendly” – this is a fun activity 
to do with your kids! We are also 
working on arranging for limited 
seating for people who would like to 
participate but cannot walk the 
parade route – please contact us for 
more information.

2. Staff the Jewish Communities Booth at 
Pride Fest!

We need people to staff the booth on 
Saturday and Sunday. We’ll have 
information about Jewish organiza-
tions, including CRC, where members 
of the LGBT community can find a 
welcoming environment. We’ll also 
have craft opportunities for festival-
goers, including supplies to make 
bracelets that celebrate the diversity of 
our community. Volunteers are needed 
for the following shifts: 

Saturday, June 23:  10:00-12:30,  
12:30-3:00, 3:00-5:30, 5:30-8:00

Sunday, June 24: 11:00-12:00,  
12:00-2:30, 2:30-5:00, 5:00-7:30. 

If you can volunteer, please contact Jen 
Bersdale at jennifer@centralreform.org 
or 314-361-1564 ext. 116 with your 
availability.

Last year, our St. Louis Jewish 
Communities were 150+marchers 
strong in the parade – this year will be 
bigger and better than ever! Join us to 
show the St. Louis community that 
CRC is PROUD of our commitment to 
diversity and inclusion!

Social Responsibility Shabbat
Friday, June 8, 7:30 pm

LGBT Equality in Missouri, 2012: The 
Good, the Bad and the Ugly

Guest Speaker: Andrew Shaughnessy, 
PROMO

As members of an inclusive holy 
community at CRC, it’s often easy to 
forget that members of the lesbian, 
gay, bisexual and transgender (LGBT) 
community in Missouri still struggle 
with a lack of basic rights and protec-
tions. In most of the state, it is still 
legal to fire someone just because he 
or she is gay. Youth are regularly 
bullied in school because of their 
actual or perceived sexual orientation 
or gender identity, and too few receive 
the support they need from adults at 
school to combat the bullying.

The past year has seen exciting gains 
in the number of St. Louis County 
municipalities protecting the LGBT 
community from discrimination, with 
more progress expected on the hori-
zon. At the same time, the Missouri 
legislature considered a bill in 2012 
that would have put LGBT youth at 
even greater risk of bullying and 
isolation in school. The bill didn’t pass, 
but sponsors are already promising to 
file it again next year.  

At Social Responsibility Shabbat, 
Andrew Shaughnessy of PROMO will 
speak to us about both the good news 
and the frightening news in the 
movement for equality for members of 
the LGBT community, and will tell us 
how we can help. Please join us for an 
informative and inspiring program.
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Contact Maggie Duwe, Interfaith/
Outreach Coordinator at 361-1564 ext. 
112 or maggie@centralreform.org for 
more informaiton on the following 
programs:

Looking Back
First and third Fridays 
12:00 noon - 1:00 pm

An exploration and adventure

This study group is for everyone. Feel free 
to come, even if you haven’t joined us be-
fore.  You’re invited to bring your lunch, 
so you go on to the rest of your day- full 
on many levels. Join us as we look back 
and adventure through the looking glass 
of our shared history stories.

Friday Torah Study
Fridays, 2:00 - 3:15 ish pm

The emphasis is on reading the Torah, 
primarily in English, with Hebrew 
explanations. Our discussions don’t 
strictly follow the portion. We always 
find enough in a portion to last us 
several weeks. Join us as we begin our 
study and discussion of Numbers. 

Basic Judaism 
Saturday, June 9, 12:00 pm

Join us as we learn about the Platforms 
of Reform Judaism and the Mezzuzah 
and Judaica in the home.  Let’s learn 
what we do and why we do it.  And 
what does it all mean to us today.   

 education & more 
Notes from Essie 
Director of Religious School

 “Contemporary society says, ‘The 
important thing is to feel good about 
what you're doing.’ Judaism says, ‘The 
important thing is to do good, regard-
less of what you feel.’

But what if your heart isn't in it? What 
if you don't really feel like doing one of 
them? 

Judaism says: Do it anyway. . . It's 
wonderful if you never feel the tempta-
tion to say bad things about other 
people, but it is considerably more 
wonderful to refrain from saying them 
even when you are tempted.”

A quick and  huge THANK YOU to all 
our partners in making CRC’s 
Religious School a wonderful and 
growing learning community!  
Without the help of all the people 
willing to DO for our community, we 
would not be able to feel this good 
about the closing of our school year.  
CRC’s Religious School depends on the 
consistent support, help, work and 
vision of a wonderful team of educa-
tors, parents, administrators and 
congregants.  

Parents and Guardians, please remem-
ber to register your children for 
Religious School as soon as possible.  
You will be receiving forms the 2nd 
week in June.  Contact Essie Mitchell if 
you do not receive a registration form, 
soon.  You can call Essie at (314) 
361-1564 ext. 118 or e-mail at Essie@
centralreform.org.  

Have a great summer.  Practice regular 
acts of kindness.  Don’t forget to see 
the little miracles around you every 
day!  Live Jewishly, with purpose, on 
purpose!!

B’Shalom and with peace,

Essie Mitchell

Chavurah Wants to Add New 
Members

Do youwant to expand yuor friendship 
circle? Our chavurah includes vibrant 
members who seek to include more 
congregants--couples and singles--in 
the 60+ age group who live in the 
Clayton/U City to a bit west of 170 
area.

We meet monthly in each other’s 
homes to socialize and discuss issues 
that concern us all. Contact Rosalie 
Franklin at 439-8014 if you are inter-
ested.

Sunday June 3, 9:30 am 
Queeny Park

To register: www.walkonsunshine.org

University Series Schedule

Thank you to all of you that have 
made the University Series meaningful 
this year.  

If you would still like to attend and see 
what it is all about, we welcome you!

June: Tuesdays at 7:00 pm

Observant Liberal Judaism taught by Will 
Soll

This class will use Maimonides’ list of 
60 essential mitzvot as a point of 
departure for discussing some aspects 
of what an observant liberal Judaism 
can look like.   

Session 1: Layers of tradition, modes of 
appropriation

Session 2: Concerning food: kashrut 
and other matters

Session 3: Mitzvot and middot (charac-
ter, ethics)

Session 4: The mitzvot of the Sh’ma

july: Summer Break

No Classes
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Women’s Retreat 2012
Saturday, August 18 - Sunday August 19, 
3:00 pm - 3:00 pm

Everyone is feeling better now, so off 
we go to our 

Rescheduled Retreat!!!! 

Off we go to 
our wonderful 
retreat spot, 
Toddhall, 
near 
Belleville, 
Illinois.     We 

will learn together about the mystical, 
spiritual tradition of Kabbalah.  And 
since we will have a kitchen, we will 
have fun and more growth with hands 
on in dough…mixing, kneading, and 
baking our own challah.    Please join 
Rabbi Susan and Maggie Duwe for a 
time of learning, reclaiming, reflec-
tion, activities, fun, and more.

Prices are $95 for a single room, $75 for 
a double, and $65 for a triple. This 
includes dinner, breakfast and lunch.

Please RSVP to Maggie at 314-361-1564 
x112 or to maggie@centralreform.org   
Your RSVP must include whether you 
prefer a single, double, or triple  room 
and roommate, if any.  Please RSVP by 
August 10th.   We will need payment to 
hold a room for you.  Please also 
include your email address and phone 
number.  We will be sending informa-
tion to you, so must have all this 
information.

All are welcome…  See ya then!!

Huge Crowd Turns Out for 
Quilt Blitz for The Covering 
House

More than 175 community members 
turned out on Saturday, May 19 for a 
“Quilt Blitz for The Covering House.” 
CRC members planned the Quilt Blitz 
in partnership with individuals from 
First Unitarian Church, The Journey 
Church, Kirkwood Baptist Church, and 
Emerson Unitarian Universalist 
Chapel.

The event was attended by a broad 
range of faith and secular groups 
across St. Louis to create handmade 
quilts as a gift for girls in need.

Participants worked in teams of 4-15 
individuals on log cabin quilt tops, 
which volunteers will turn into fin-
ished quilts for girls at The Covering 
House. Each girl who comes to the 
house will get to select her own quilt, 
which she will take with her when she 
leaves the program as a reminder of 
the support she has from the St. Louis 
community.

A broad range of faith and community 
groups made up the 27 teams of 
quilters at the event. Teams came from 
CRC, First Unitarian Church of St. 
Louis, the Dominican Sisters, the 
Islamic Foundation of St. Louis, 
Kirkwood Baptist Church, Harmony 
United Methodist Church, St. 
Alphonsus Rock Church, The Journey 
Church, the Thimble and Thread Quilt 
Guild, and many other formal and 
informal groups. In addition, dozens of 
volunteers from CRC worked through-
out the day to make the event a 
success.

The Covering House will open the first 
shelter in St. Louis for girls under the 
age of 18 who have been trafficked or 
sexually exploited. The FBI has said 

that St. Louis is a hub for this activity, 
and there are currently no resources 
for girls who are rescued. At the event, 
Dedee Lhamon, Founder and 
Executive Director of The Covering 
House, shared that earlier this year, 
there were five teens rescued within a 
five-week period in the St. Louis area. 

In addition to the quilts, the event 
featured a raffle to raise money for The 
Covering House, door prizes for partici-
pants, and a spread of food donated 
by quilters and volunteers.  

The Quilt Blitz was held at the union 
hall of the International Brotherhood 
of Electrical Workers, which donated 
the use of their hall to the event. Union 
members stayed after their Friday 
night meeting to set up for the event, 
many working until after midnight to 
prepare for the multitude of sewing 
machines, ironing boards, and fabric 
cutting stations required to put 
together more than 25 quilts. 

CRC’s Tikkun Olam Steering 
Committee decided earlier this year to 
partner with The Covering House to 
help them open this important 
resource for girls in our community. 
Stay tuned for our next opportunity to 
help. If you are interested in helping to 
plan our next step, please contact Jen 
Bersdale at jennifer@centralreform.org 
or 361-1564 ext. 116.

Photos from the Quilt Blitz are online 
at www.centralreform.org/quiltblitz

www.centralreform.org/quiltblitz 
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Barry and Renee Spiegelglass
Fran Lang and Phil Miller
Nancy and Andy Weigley

In honor of Zoey Fleisher’s Bat Mitzvah

Nancy and Andy Weigley
In honor of Hava Polinsky’s Bat Mitzvah

Arlene Miller and Hewie Powell
With gratitude to Rabbi Talve

F amily and Friends of Jenny Bluestein
With gratitude to Rabbi Talve for her love 
and care

Elaine Tepperman
In memory of Larry David Hafis

Liz and Bob Baisch
With gratitude to Rabbi Randy

Leonard J. Frankel
Fonda and Scott Christopher
Paul Wagman
Harvey and Lee Shapiro

For Rabbi Talve’s speedy recovery

* our members

yahrzeits

June 1     11 Sivan
Evelyn Levine

Aunt of Wendy Bell

June 2     12 Sivan
Phyllis Aronoff

Mother of Donna Smith
Sidney Bayer

Father of Bunny Gerstenfeld
Grandfather of Ellen Amarnek and Pamela 
Lester

Phyllis Bloom
Mother of Ilene Bloom-Ellis

Pearl Goodman
Mother of Rabbi James Goodman

Harry Lesser
Grandfather of Aly Abrams

Dena G. Lipsitz
Grandmother of Lois Soffer

Helen Roth
Mother of Hannah Roth

Cecelia Rothberg
Mother of Susan Block

June 3     13 Sivan
Rev. William Gillespie

Our friend
Florette and Lou Patz

Parents of Sarah Anne Patz

June 4     14 Sivan
Milton Louis Schreiber

Father of Robert Schreiber

June 5     15 Sivan
Marion Berkowitz

Mother of Alan Berkowitz
Arthur B. Hermelin

Father of Cheryl Martin
Hannah Levy

Grandmother of Bobby Frauenglas
Rose Michels

Grandmother of Lee Kaplan
Rosalind Moss

Aunt of Patti Teper
Mychel Brooke Neuman

Granddaughter of Harry and Miriam 
Weintrop

William Patton
Grandfather of Terri Grossman

Iona Poticha
Sister of Shirley Poticha

Manuel Schwartz
Father of Joel Schwartz

June 6     16 Sivan
Alex Cats

Grandfather of Susan Merrick
*Walter Ehrlich

Husband of Sylvia Ehrlich
Father of Steve and Jerry Ehrlich

Alma Weil Kessler
Mother of Sheila Michaels

Burt Sherman
Father of Kay Sherman

June 7     17 Sivan
Shirley Frank

Mother of Julia Frank-Hundman
Rose Platke

Mother of Stan Platke
Dahlia Rosen

Mother of Tamar Rosen Fernandez

June 8     18 Sivan
*Sidney Arnold

Our member
Jeanette Deitch

Mother of Philip Deitch
Sarah Grollman

Our friend
Trude H. Heiman

Mother of Shirley Heiman
Virginia Rashbaum

Mother of Meg Selig

General Fund 
Beth Hertzig
Stephanie Kurtzman and David Levy

To honor the b’nai mitzvah of Michael 
Getty and Brian Vetruba

Kathryn Lass
In memory of Grace Brod
In memory of Vivian Becker, mother of Jon 
Becker

Sharalyn and Ron Saks
Susan Spiegel and Stewart Halperin

In memory of Sydney S. Miller, father of 
Arlene Miller

Raymond G. Slavin
In memory of James Summer, father of 
Amanda Summer

Jamie and David Sentnor and Family
Stephanie Kurtzman and David Levy
Jon, Alene, Matt, and Josh Becker

In honor of Zoey Fleisher’s Bat Mitzvah

Charles and Michelle Rubovits
In honor of Hava Polinsky’s Bat Mitzvah

Sharon and Bob Hollander
With healing prayers for Buddy Baum
In honor of Zoey Fleisher’s bat mitzvah
In honor of Joy Sterneck being named a 
Jewish Light Unsung Hero
In honor of Mel Goldman’s award from the 
J-Associates and for all his hard work for 
CRC
In honor of the birth of Ava and Bill 
Cooper’s second grandson
In honor of Maris Berg’s 70th birthday

Rabbis’ Tribute Fund

Justin and Robert Schneider
To honor the b’nai mitzvah of Michael 
Getty and Brian Vetruba

Fonda and Scott Christopher
In memory of Mike Kodner

Susann Silver
In appreciation to Rabbi Talve and with 
prayers for her speedy recovery

Gary and Tina Rennard
With thanks to Rabbi Fleisher

Marie Taris
With thanks to the CRC members who 
purchased the book, “The Green Violin”

Stacy and Greg Siwak
Hilary and Steven Engelhardt
Marcia and Kenneth Denberg
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Lottie Rosenbloom
Grandmother of Steven Rosenbloom

Emma Sperling
Grandmother of Laurie Sperling

June 9     19 Sivan
Michael Dubin

Father of Deb Dubin
Ephraim Saffra Loudon

Father of Sheila Michaels
Lee Scheinbart

Uncle of Laurie Sperling
Frances Stiffelman

Mother of Louis Stiffelman

June 10     20 Sivan
Joan Wilder Jordan

Cousin of Ilene and Daniel Joseph
Kate W. Kanefield

Grandmother of Andy Kanefield
Sonia Schulman

Mother of Debbie Monfort
John Vogel

Father of Jeane Vogel

June 11     21 Sivan
Rose Bell

Grandmother of Wendy Bell
Kathleen Collinger

Sister in law of Lainie Neiman

June 12     22 Sivan
Dolores Brown

Mother of Shellie Hexter
Jan Finer

Sister in law of Stacy Zeid
Kuther T. Klein

Uncle of Albert Rose
Elva Schneider

Mother of Annette Harrison

June 13     23 Sivan
Israel Berkowitz

Father of Rebekah Berkowitz

June 14     24 Sivan
John E. Cavender, Sr.

Father of Jean Cavender
Louis Weintrop

Father of Harry Weintrop

June 15     25 Sivan
Leon Gervich

Father of Katie Bensky
Leslie Moore

Remembered by Paul Wagman
M. Gilly Reifer

Grandfather of Lainie Neiman

June 16     26 Sivan
J. Samuel Kohn

Remembered by Orietta Kohn

Carl Swanson
Friend of Harold Karabell

June 17     27 Sivan
*Flo Arnold

Our member
Liza Davis Powell

Grandmother of Amy Theusch
Richard Reggi

Father of Ed Reggi

June 18     28 Sivan
*Simon Bluestein

Father of Karen Kotner
Morris Lotner

Father of Adele Kaplan
*Joseph Zimbrolt

Our member

June 19     29 Sivan
Estelle Binowitz

Mother of Shirley Soule
Eva Greenberg

Grandmother of Steven Engelhardt
Mike Knize

Brother of Patricia Denlow

June 20     30 Sivan
Carl D. Block

Father of Les Block
Bernice Greenwald

Mother of James Greenwald
Professor Ed Madziwa

Father of Tsitsi Madziwa-Nussinov

June 21     1 Tammuz
Dominic DiPlacido

Grandfather of Michael DiPlacido
Esther Ludwig Melman

Mother of Morton Melman
Morris Rotskoff

Cousin of Staci Kramer

June 22     2 Tammuz
Zunia Henry

Friend of Sheila Michaels
Benjamin Levinson

Grandfather of Neil Davis
*Sarah Jean Linquist

Wife of Robert Fishbone

June 23     3 Tammuz
Edward Gralnick

Father of Terri Leyton
David S. Stern

Father of Sharon Hollander

June 24     4 Tammuz
Robert Chick

Father of Erica Chick
Naomi L. Fischbein

Mother of Lewis Fischbein

Marvin Gerchen
Father of Robert Gerchen

Walter Herman
Grandfather of Lauri Teagan

Rosalyn Stein
Aunt of Denise Bogard

June 25     5 Tammuz
Lester J. Gollub

Father of Susan Dean
Martha Korey

Aunt of Niki Nymark
Daniel Olberties

Our friend
William Sanders

Father of Kathleen Sorkin
Boruch Nissan Teldon

Grandson of Gerald Teldon
Harry Umansky

Father of Jay Umansky

June 26     6 Tammuz
Mahala Cox

Remembered by Shirley Poticha
Goldie Lapofsky

Grandmother of Elaine Lapofsky Kesten
Gertrude Rumelt

Mother of Michael Rumelt

Dr. Joseph Sperling
Father of Laurie Sperling

June 27     7 Tammuz
Lenore Jane Miller

Mother of Martha Miller
LaVerne Zeid

Mother of Leonard Zeid

June 28     8 Tammuz
Rebecca Cohen

Grandmother of Elaine Lapofsky Kesten
*Fannie Rosa Spiegel

Mother of Miriam Raskin and Susan Spiegel

June 29     9 Tammuz
Samuel Goldberg

Father of Harriet Blickenstaff
Jeanne H. Liberman

Mother of Alise O’Brien
Stanley Sterling

Father of Abbie Frank
Henrietta Wilkerson

Mother of Sharon Singer

June 30     10 Tammuz
Valada Glenn

Mother of Larry Glenn
Gertrude G. Lee

Grandmother of Julianne Stone



8  calendar: june 2012

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

27
SHAVUOT

5:00      Room at the Inn

28
MEMORIAL DAY

office closed

8:00   (am) Yiskor

29
7:00    University Series 
             with Rabbi  
             Susan

30 31 1
12:00   Looking Back
2:00     Torah Study
6:00     Adult Hebrew
7:30      Shabbat  Service 

2
8:45    Torah Study
9:30    Family Service
10:00  Shabbat Service
 12:30  Lunch and Learn with  
              the Rabbis   
5:00     Havdalah bat mitzvah 
              of Meg Mindlin

3 4
12:00   Adult Hebrew
1:00     Mahjongg

5
7:00    University Series 
             with Will Soll

6 7  8
2:00    Torah Study
6:00     Adult Hebrew 
 7:30     Social  
              Responsibility  
              Shabbat Service 

         

9
8:45    Torah Study
9:30    Family Service
10:00  Shabbat Service 
12:15    Basic Judaism
5:00      Havdalah Bar Mitzvah 
               of Ryan Garland

10 11
12:00   Adult Hebrew
1:00     Mahjongg

12
7:00    University Series 
             with Will Soll

13 14
7:30     Board Meeting

15
12:00   Looking Back
2:00     Torah Study
6:00     Adult Hebrew
6:00      Tot Shabbat
7:30      Shabbat  Service  

16
8:45    Torah Study
9:30    Family Service
10:00  Shabbat Service and bat 
              mitzvah of Dorey  
              Prazkier 
1:00     Grief Support Group
5:00     Havdalah bar mitzvah of 
              Jake Goldfarb

17
FATHER’S DAY

18
12:00   Adult Hebrew
1:00     Mahjongg

19
  7:00   University Series 
             with Will Soll

20 21
7:00    Interfaith  
            Dialogue 
            Group at TBA

22
2:00     Torah Study
6:00     Adult Hebrew
7:30      Shabbat  Service     
                              

23
PRIDE WEEKEND

8:45   Torah Study
9:30    Family Service
10:00  Shabbat Service

24
PRIDE WEEKEND

5:00      Room at the Inn

25
12:00   Adult Hebrew
1:00     Mahjongg

26
7:00    University Series 
             with Will Soll

27 28 29
2:00     Torah Study
6:00     Adult Hebrew
7:30      Shabbat  Service  
               with Gesher 
               musicians

30
8:45    Torah Study
9:30    Family Service
10:00  Shabbat Service
 12:30  Lunch and Learn with  
              the Rabbis   
5:00     Havdalah bat mitzvah 
              of Meg Mindlin


